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Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


Approved
Minutes  

May 20, 2005

 Room 2205, 1:00 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Jeff Baker, Dale Boercker, Neal Ely, Karen Halliday,

Judy Hanson, Ralph Kindred, Pamela Luster, Amber Machamer, Stuart McElderry, 

Philip Manwell, Don Milanese, Sylvia Rodriguez, Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, 

Angella VenJohn

Absent:
Jeff Baker, Bob Kratochvil

Guest:
Greg Daubenmire
1.
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. McElderry called the meeting to order at 1:04 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF APRIL 22, 2005 MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of April 22, 2005 as written.


Motion:
To approve the minutes of April 22, 2005.


MSC:
N. Ely/P. Luster




Unanimous with one abstention

3.
SET AGENDA

Birgitte Ryslinge asked for a brief discussion on summer processes.  Dr. McElderry noted it as agenda item #9.    

4.
FTES UPDATE


Mr. Milanese provided a brief report and handouts.  Both colleges have improved slightly in their FTES generation the past three weeks.  In terms of summer, both colleges are off to a strong start.  There was one change to report on the spreadsheet.  Mr. Milanese noted the target FTES for 2005-06 should reflect 2, 860 for fall 2005 and 2,860 for spring 2006 for a total of 6,270 FTES, which represents a 7.2% increase.  Ms. Boercker noted WSCH/FTEF is approximately 550-560 for summer, which represents a 4% increase from the original 526 target.  Mr. Milanese reported the comparison dates are not exactly the same.  Summer reports are two to three days later than last year for the reporting period.  In other words, the comparison of FTES data is not between Fridays as in prior years, while in 2005, the FTES generation reports are being received three to four days later, which will inflate the percentage increases when making comparisons.  It was noted that both colleges back in 2003 significantly reduced course offerings, which explains the significant drop that summer.  

Mr. Milanese is unsure why the reporting for summer and fall 2005 is not being generated on Fridays.  It was noted that 6,708 FTES was built into the discipline plans.  President Halliday inquired if a 100% fill rate was used.  She suggested a “tighter handle” might need to be given to this.  A good number to aim for might be a firm 6400 FTES.  It was noted our current average fill rate is 85%.  Dean Ryslinge suggested two spreadsheets might be generated, FTEF capacity and FTEF projected.   Ms. Boercker reported she is in the process of re-designing the method by which the discipline plans are completed.  It will be a web document, not a spreadsheet.  

5.  
DEMC REPORT


Dr. McElderry provided a brief report highlighting issues discussed at the last meeting.  It was noted in October 2005 the District has allocated 374.3 FTEF, 6270 FTES (revised from 6243), and 511 WSCH/FTEF.  Dr. McElderry reported a contingent from Chabot focused on the issue of productivity.  There is concern we have become too focused on the planning process and not productivity and there was concern regarding non-credit.  The discipline plan targets for 2005-06 are 389.86 FTEF, 6708 FTES, and WSCH/FTEF is yet to be determined.  It was noted in the 2004-05 discipline plans we planned for more but our productivity has decreased.  Dale Boercker reported she has reviewed the P-2 reports and the numbers are significantly different.  She is unsure of why there is a difference between them and the EMC reports.   It was noted LPC has a drastically different philosophy than Chabot with regards to FTEF.   For informational purposes Dr. McElderry noted the following information:


October 2005-06 District Allocation/Goal:
Our 2005-06 Discipline Plans:

FTEF: 374.3




FTEF: 389.86


FTES: 6243, revised to 6270


FTES: 6708


WSCH/FTEF: 511



WSCH/FTEF: to be determined

 6.
MATH DISCIPLINE PLAN AND THE ILC


Dale Boercker provided a handout.  There is a staffing issue for the ILC for fall.  The goal is to have a certificated individual in there for every hour it is open.  For the Math component of the ILC pertaining to staffing there will be, each semester 35 hours from TBA lab hour attached to class (already in place), eight (8) hours from coordinator (.5FTEF), and fifteen (15) additional needed.  The pay classification had to be changed to a special assignment rate, which is more expensive than hiring as a professional specialist.  This leaves a shortfall of funds this fall.  The cost for additional hours is as follows:

	Hours/Week
	F Hour Rate
	FTEF
	Cost/Semester
	Cost per Year

	15
	0.4
	0.8
	$14,840.00
	$29,680.00

	
	
	
	
	

	Revenue from dropping one section of Math 106 in fall and one in spring.

	FTEF/section
	FTEF/year
	Revenues/semester
	Revenues/year
	

	0.3
	0.6
	$11,130.00
	$22,260.00
	



Ms. Boercker proposed that one Mathematics 106 class but eliminated in the fall 2005 and one in spring 2006, both evening classes.  It was noted each Math 106 generates 


approximately 5.8 FTES.  The elimination of two (2) sections will be a reduction of 11.6 FTES.  It was noted this would be an elimination of new FTES since these are new sections 


for 2005-06.  Ms. Boercker suggested it was for the greater good in opening the ILC, as there will be between 6 and 10 new FTES generated instead of 11.6.  There were several inquiries if alternative courses are offered.  Ms. Boercker reported this course can be completed in the 


Math X program as there are open seats.  Pamela Luster noted an increase in access by 50% is good and ambitious however, she questioned whether it is attainable.  Mr. Sato noted that in order for the ILC to be a viable resource, it requires staffing a math individual there.   


Ms. Boercker briefly outlined the benefits math students will have.  There will be greater access to assist students increase their potential.  Afternoon, evening, and Saturday help will be available.  With all of the increased hours, it is hoped that student success will increase.  Pamela Luster noted there are significant resource issues when looking at the amount of time/hours being proposed.  She pointed out there are currently other resources available (Tutorial Center) for students on campus.   Initially, as an effort to remain cognitive, she suggested the hours be evaluated on a regular basis and updated accordingly.  Dr. Ely inquired if students will have more difficulty relocating to other math classes.  There were several inquires as to the hours the ILC will be open.  Ms. Boercker reported they are:


8:30 a.m. – 8:30 p.m. – Monday-Thursday


8:30 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. – Fridays


Saturdays – the time is currently under discussion.  


President Halliday inquired to the number and hours of current Math X courses.  She is concerned about student access when courses are eliminated.  Ms. Boercker reported there are six (6) sections of Math X, and the hours are Mondays/Wednesdays, 5:00 p.m. and 7:30 p.m., Tuesdays/Thursdays, two (2) courses at 5:00 p.m. and one (1) at 7:30 p.m.   Ms. Boercker suggested perhaps holding off on staffing for spring 2006 to get a better idea of the actual need.  Ms. Luster noted being staffed from 8:30 a.m. to 8:30 p.m. as indicated is a lot of hours.  Mr. Sato expressed a concern that it would require a great deal of re-scheduling if the hours need to be reduced.  Dr. McElderry asked for a motion to allow changes to the Math Discipline Plan and eliminate one (1) Math 106 course from the fall 2005 semester and possibly one from the spring 2006 semester as proposed by Dale Boercker.   


Motion: 
To allow changes to the Math Discipline Plan and eliminate one (1) Math 106 course from the Fall 2005 semester and possibly one from the Spring 2006 semester as proposed by Dale Boercker.


MSC:
M. Sato/A. VenJohn

Approved: 
Unanimous

7.  WEEKEND COLLEGE AND PRODUCTIVITY


Dr. McElderry reported he visited the Academic Senate at their last meeting on May 11 to give a Enrollment Management report.  He noted there was concern by the Senate with regards to the Weekend College program and issues of productivity.  It was made clear to the senators the Weekend College program is experimental and a pilot program at this time.  Dr. McElderry acknowledged there is a commitment to it.  There were suggestions made by the 


Senate with regards to productivity.  One suggestion was that the Weekend College be counted towards the overall college productivity.  Mr. Milanese indicated he does not imagine that the limited amount of initial course offerings will affect productivity.  Dr. Ankoviak concurred and noted the feeling amongst faculty was this was not communicated and more importantly, this was done without their input.  Dr. McElderry reported the Academic Senate appeared to be satisfied with the information he presented.  He suggested more communication between this committee and the Senate.  


Ms. VenJohn noted she understands the concern faculty have and believes there was misunderstandings about whether or not low producing courses were going to be allowed.   Also, there is concern by faculty these courses if under-enrolled, will affect productivity and be counted towards the discipline plans.  President Halliday indicated we are trying to grow meet growth targets.  She referenced a similar successful program through Vista College.  The goal of the Weekend College is to meet the needs of students and make better use of existing facilities.  

8.
FACULTY ASSOCIATION REPRESENTATIVES 2005-06


Mr. Milanese reported he has a list of the representatives.  It was reported that Dale Boercker and Michael Sato would be co-chairing this committee for 2005-06.

9.
SUMMER PROCESS


Dean Rylsinge inquired if there is a process during the summer to handle issues or questions, which might arise and require an immediate change to a discipline plan.  She does not anticipate this occurring.   Mr. Sato requested clarification, noting that any changes made to the discipline plans should they occur during the summer, is for the summer only.  There was brief discussion as to whether or not this committee would convene during the summer to address these types of issues.  Dr. Ankoviak compared this committee to that of the Faculty Association in that he considers serving on this committee as a 12-month appointment also.  President Halliday hoped the deans would be able to respond and address an issue such as this should it arise.  Ms. Boercker reported she is comfortable with Dean Ryslinge using her judgment in a situation like this.  Mr. Milanese indicated issues such as this are the responsibilities of the deans.   Ms. Boercker reported she will be on campus during the summer and can assist should any type of issue arise.    

10.
GOOD OF THE ORDER


Mr. Milanese expressed his appreciation to Dr. McElderry for a job well done and to Ms. VenJohn for her participation and work on this committee.  

11.
ADJOURNMENT


Dr. McElderry adjourned the meeting at 2:10 p.m.
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